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11th August 2020 
  
 
Dear Parents and Carers,   
 
Year 13 end of year arrangements, A Level results day and next steps  
 
I am writing to remind you about the arrangements for results day and share with you two government documents about 
this year's results.  
 
This guide should help you understand how results have been awarded this year and where to find more information:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/student-guide-to-post-16-qualification-results-summer-2020.  
 
You will find resources on this page to explain how your results will be calculated, and the options available to you if you 
do not receive the grade you wanted: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/your-results-what-next. 
 
I know that receiving A Level and CTEC results is a significant rite of passage for many students and, despite the requirements 
of social distancing, we want to make sure that every student receives their results and has the opportunity to discuss them 
with a trusted teacher. Here is the outline for the process for Results Day on Thursday 13th August. 
 
Results day - Thursday 13th August 2020  
I am pleased to say that we will be running a ‘face to face’ results day, though our arrangements for collecting results on 
site will fully comply with social distancing guidelines:  
 
• Please enter the site via the main gates, results will be collected from the Weston Theatre 
• Parents will need to wait in their cars outside 
• Students need to sanitise their hands at the sanitisation stations 
• There will be three entrances for different tutor groups and collection times will be staggered by tutor group, there 

will be socially distanced queueing. Tutor group entrances will be clearly signposted 
 
Please can you ensure that your child arrives only in their allocated tutor group slot as identified below. If they do not 
attend their slot, results will be posted home the following day.  
 

B 8.30 

R 8.30 

K 9.00 

W 9.00 

S 9.30 

T 9.30 

N 10.00 

 
For any students who are unable to collect the results from the Academy on results day, we will post the results out. We 
are unable to give out results over the phone or by email. 
 
Post 18 support 
Given the importance of these results and the potential need to negotiate or confirm future courses, we ask that students 
collect their results in person from Brooke Weston Academy if possible. UCAS is unable to communicate with anyone other 
than the student, unless the student has given nominated access on their behalf. Any student unable to collect their results 
should let the Academy know in advance. 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/student-guide-to-post-16-qualification-results-summer-2020
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/your-results-what-next


 

 
UCAS - Confirmation, Clearing and Adjustment 
You should also be aware that UCAS will start sending confirmation letters to applicants one day before the official issue of 
results. We have been asked to reassure students that non-receipt of a confirmation letter on 13th August does not 
necessarily mean that they have been unsuccessful.  Furthermore, students who receive a confirmation letter on 13th 
August cannot assume that they have achieved the examination results to meet the conditions of their offers: in some cases, 
they may not have obtained the required grades but the institution will still have been able to confirm their place. Students 
can also check their offer via the UCAS Track service online at www.ucas.com, by entering their UCAS application number 
and Track username and password. UCAS informs us that the status of applications will be updated to show confirmations 
during the day on 13th August.  On results day if your son/daughter has achieved the entry requirement for their first choice, 
they will go there; if not and if they have secured the entry requirement for their second choice the expectation is that the 
student will take up their insurance offer. The following link explains the different outcomes. 
https://www.ucas.com/undergraduate/results-confirmation-and-clearing/results/what-your-results-mean  
  
The Adjustment period allows students who do better than they expected in their examinations to contact universities with 
higher entry requirements to see if they still have vacancies, whilst holding their original offers. However, universities do 
not necessarily have places available during the Adjustment period. Further information about Adjustment can be found at 
www.ucas.com. If students have not met the entry requirements for any of their offers they will enter Clearing. The situation 
can vary according to the relative popularity of the subject applied for: in undersubscribed subjects at less popular 
universities admissions tutors might be more prepared to accept students who have missed their offers. Or, the student 
might be offered a different course at the same university. If your son/daughter has missed the entry requirements of their 
chosen course by a grade/a few points we will support them to contact their first choice university to check whether they 
have definitely been rejected or not; it is possible in some cases that they could still secure their place. 
 
If students have been rejected by both their first and insurance choices, it is important they start to look for other courses, 
through the Clearing process. Clearing can be a very fast process, with the most popular courses filling up on the first day. 
We will support your son/daughter in checking the official course lists which will appear on www.ucas.com and to contact 
universities.  
 
Teaching and Careers staff will also assist students requiring further help and support with either Clearing or UCAS 
Adjustment. They will continue to support over the following week until students have secured a progression route that 
meets their needs.  
 
Should students require more support with their results post results day, an email can be sent to 
resultsday2020@brookeweston.org where you will receive a call back from a dedicated team of staff who will be providing 
personalised support.    
 
We recognise that this continues to be a very strange time for all concerned. We have greatly missed seeing your 
son/daughter in school over the past months, missed watching them tackle exams, and greatly missed being able to 
celebrate the end of their journey with us.  
 
The usual celebrations, hugs and photographs will sadly not be possible this year (although we will hope to compile a collage 
of photographs taken remotely) and we must ask you to leave the premises swiftly on receipt of your results please. 
 
We wish them all the very best for their future endeavours.  
 
Yours sincerely  

 

Shaun Strydom 
Associate Principal 

https://www.ucas.com/undergraduate/results-confirmation-and-clearing/results/what-your-results-mean
http://www.ucas.com/
http://www.ucas.com/
mailto:resultsday2020@brookeweston.org

